Welcome to this week's digital newsletter. Many pupils had their flu immunisation in school this week, which went very smoothly. The health team will return on Monday 14th December for Year 5 and other pupils who were absent (who have consent from their parents to receive it).

Attendance

Pupil attendance is expected to be at least 96% across the year.

Whole school attendance this week was 95%

Mon	Tue	Wed	Thur	Fri
95.1%	93%	95.1%	97%	93%

Class	Attendance % this week
Nursery (am)	88.7%
Nursery (pm)	87.7%
Reception	94.5%
Year 1	93.2%
Year 2	98.1%
Year 3	95.9%
Year 3/4	93.9%
Year 4	87.5%
Year 5	96.6%
Year 6	98.4%

Achievement of pupils at expected level

Pupils at risk of underachieving

Pupils underachieving

Well done to Year 2, 5 and 6 for good attendance.

Please help

Now we are out of lockdown and into Tier 3 restrictions, please continue to follow the rules and expectations that are in place. We have been more fortunate than some schools in terms of bubble closures and the impact of absence due to Covid 19. Thank you for your contribution towards keeping everyone safe.

I'm sure everyone wants Christmas to be as good as it can be given the circumstances. If there are further bubble closures in the run up to Christmas, this could mean that members of your household have to self-isolate during the holidays. This would mean not going out and not having any visitors to your home at any point for 14 days. Please consider this and do your bit to reduce the chances of this happening in the final fortnight before we break up. Click on the link from the school website home page if you need to find out what the tier 3 restrictions are:

New Bolsover Primary School - Home Thank you.

School Lunch Menu for next week

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday		
Cheese & tomato pizza Diced potatoes & vegetables Oat biscuit	Roast pork, apple sauce and gravy Potatoes & vegetables Lemon sponge finger & fruit	Breaded chicken wrap, BBQ sauce, rice, Salad Chocolate & Pear Cake with Chocolate Custard	Meatballs with tomato sauce, pasta and vegetables Chocolate crunch	Fish Fingers, chips and vegetables Cornflake bar		
Yogurt and fresh fruit served daily. Homemade bread served minimum twice a week.						

Dressing for the weather

As the weather is set to get colder, please make sure children are wearing a warm coat to school and sensible, flat shoes with good grip.

We have reviewed several risk assessments this week. We need to balance the requirements for increased ventilation with keeping safe and warm enough. Some windows and internal doors will remain open during the day. External doors will be closed when not in use.

For the final two weeks of term, pupils can wear an additional jumper or cardigan to ensure they keep warm enough if they want or need to. These can include Christmas jumpers, but not hoodies, as these present risks of their own.



Snow Plan

We have sent out the Snow Plan on Parenthub today. This could be implemented this winter if there is disruptive snowfall. It can also be found on the website here: New Bolsover Primary School - Parents Information